
Stockholder Communication Procedures 

 
The Company has provided a telephone hotline for stockholders wishing 

to communicate with the Board of Directors.  The Audit Committee of the Board 
of Directors will monitor these calls.  All calls will be documented, and those 
reports that are deemed to be substantive will be passed to the Board. 

To communicate with the Board, call the Company’s toll-free Governance 
Hotline at 1-800-506-6374.  A sufficiently detailed description of the nature of the 
matter that the stockholder wishes to communicate with the Board should be 
given in order to allow for an appropriate response.  Stockholders should also 
provide a name, telephone number, email address, or other contact information so 
that the Company can either respond to the communication or obtain additional 
information about the matter.  

 

 


